
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 1         Week 4  

4 March 2021 

UPCOMING DATES 
Mar 8  Junior Smash Cricket Festival. Waihi College. 9.00am-2.30pm. (pp 9th Mar) 
Mar 9  Class and Individual  Photos. 
Mar 10  Class and Individual  Photos.. 
Mar 10   BOT hui. 5.30pm. All welcome. 
Mar 11  Principal’s Assembly. 2.00pm-3.00pm. 
Mar 12  Piwakawaka Trip. Waihi Museum. Trip 1. 
Mar 16  Author Visit. Des Hunt. Rooms 1,2& 3. 9.00am-12.30pm. 
Mar 17  Mufti Day. Gold coin please. Wear Green Enviro Theme. 
Mar 17  Best Start Programme. 9.30am-11.00am. 
Mar 17  North Cluster Swimming. 
Mar 22  Hearing & Vision Testing. New Entrants. 
Mar 25  Best Start Programme. 11.30am-12.30pm. 
Mar 26  Piwakawaka Trip. Waihi Museum. Trip 2. 
Mar 27  CAR BOOT Sale. To be held at Waihi Rugby Club Carpark. 
Mar 30  Surf n Turf. Year 4 & 4. Hamilton Zoo trip. 
Mar 31  Surf n Turf. Year 3 & 4. Surf School. 
Apr 2   Easter Friday. School Closed. 
Apr 5   Easter Monday. School Closed. 
Apr 6   Easter Tuesday. School Closed. 
Apr 7  Parent Teacher Interviews. 1.00pm-5.00pm. 
Apr 8  Parent Teacher Interviews. 3.00pm-7.00pm. 
Apr 8  BOT meeting. 5.30pm. All welcome. 
Apr 9  EPro8 Challenge. Katikati College. 

Kotuku Swimming Sports-Results on next page. 



Kia Ora  
 
Thanks to our neighbor Caroline, bringing 
in yummy excess produce from her garden 
for our children - we were thrilled to be 
able to dish out this goodness.  If 
you  have excess fruit/veg, we are happy 
to help you with it!  
 
Next Monday  we are having our internet 
system upgraded, it may  interrupt phones 
and internet, so if you can't get hold of us, 
please keep trying, or pop in. 
 
With the Alert Levels pending the an-
nouncement on Sunday, we will let you 
know if Cricket Smash is able to go ahead 
on Monday.  
 
We do have photos scheduled on Tues-
day  and Wednesday, so please check out 
your child's classroom day further in the 
newsletter.  
 
WELCOME to our Student Teachers for the year - we are super thrilled to have helping hearts and 
willing hands in our kura, and in return we wish them the happiest of times with us.  Welcome, 
Matua Matt in Room 2, Whaea Polly in Room 3, Mrs. Burr in Room 8 and Miss Ny in Room 
1.  Please make sure you say hi in passing.  
 
Week 5 next week- and let's hop it bring sunshine and alert levels dropping. 
 
Nga mihi  
Briar 

SWIMMING RESULTS 
YEAR  4 

Boys =1st Lachlan H 28  Girls  1st Madison V 58 
  =1st Dominic NG28    2nd Poppy B 26 
  3rd  Johnny B 24    3rd Olivia P 12 
  4th  Noah M 12    4th Emma C 8 
  5th  Josiah M 8    5th 

YEAR 5 
Boys 1st Harrison M  Girls  1st Tamsin D 48 
  2nd  Paitoa P     2nd Briar H 10 
  3rd  Callum M     3rd Mamaeroa PH 8 
  4th  Tane W     4th Kate G 6 
  5th  HemiKupa A     

YEAR 6 
Boys 1st Truman S   Girls  1st Leah K 60 
  2nd  Blake S     2nd Zoe FP 56 
  3rd  Ryder HT     3rd Bella N 44 
        =4th Judah M     4th Savana A 14 
        =4th Isaac H     5th Rylee K12 

LITTLE SMILES PHOTOS 
Next week Little Smiles 
Photography from Tau-
ranga will be at East 
School to take class and 
individual photos over two 
days. Your class days are 
listed below. 
 This is a new company we 
are trialing for 2021.  
Order forms will be out af-
ter photos are taken. 
 
Tuesday 9th March 
Room 2 
Room 4 
Room 5 
Room 8 
 
Wednesday 10th March 
Room 3 
Room 1 
Discovery Centre (Room 7) 
Room 9 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENTS!     NAU MAI, HAERE MAI      WELCOME 
We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 
      Harjass S–Discovery Centre    

STATIONERY  for 2021 
Stationery for this year is needed in class 

now.  
If you require a new list please see the 

office asap or  
check out our website.  

Waihi Stationery does a very good deal 
for our whanau. 

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this 

term, please contact Briar about securing your place in our awesome work-
shops. 

Best start Waihi East  
Wed 17 March 9-30am-11.00am. 

Thurs 25 March 11.30am–12.30pm.  

ABSENTEE NOTIFICATION 
Just a reminder that you can send your absentee notification by text to the school cell 

phone  02102584817 

2021 SUSHI 
Sushi packs are increasing in price in 2021 to $5 a pack. We have 
been very lucky. This is the first price increase we have ever had. 

Bank Account details for any and all 
online payments .  

Please use your surname as a refer-
ence. 

020472 0084492-00 

Tiritiri Matangi Day Trip planning: 
A huge shout out to our wonderful parent community for their enthusiastic support for this 
trip. The generosity of so many of you will make it possible for us to send along all the stu-
dents who want to go on this trip, and also contribute towards taking additional adults to 
support our tamariki on the day. Fantastic and supportive whanau is part of what makes 
East such a fantastic place for our kids! Thank you. 

BIKE HELMETS 
If your child is coming back to school grounds  ride their bike or scooter after school please 
make sure that they are wearing their helmet. If staff see them without their helmet on they 
will ask them to go home and get it before they can ride around at school. 



 
STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Neroli Matautia   nmatautia@east.school.nz  Room 1 
Dorette Hartley    dhartley@east.school.nz   Room 2 
Jo Derham   jderham@east.school.nz   Room 3 
Tammy Stevens   tstevens@east.school.nz   Room 4 
Jude Fletcher    jfletcher@east.school.nz   Room 5 
Caitlin Kneebone   ckneebone@east.school.nz  Discovery Centre 
Sarah Cannell    scannell@east.school.nz   Discovery Centre 
Maren Johansen   mjohansen@east.school.nz  Room 8 
Brendon Carroll   bcarroll@east.school.nz   Room 9 
Briar Scott    principal@east.school.nz   Principal 
Vanessa Maunder  vmaunder@east.school.nz  Deputy Principal 
Sharon Samson    office@east.school.nz   Admin 
Leann Bellamy   lbellamy@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Michelle Burr   mburr@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Tanya Giles   tgiles@east.school.nz   Support Staff 

Enviroschools Update  
This year we have kicked off our Enviroschool learning by exploring the topic ‘Living Landscapes.’ Our 
tamariki are learning about their local environment and will be encouraged to think of ways to take ac-

tion to make our place ‘greener.’ We are starting up our Enviro Club this week for our Waihi East School 
‘Eco Warriors’ who want to do even more to support sustainability in our school.  

Becoming an Enviroschool is a long term commitment by our kura, empowering our children to engage 
in a sustainable future, developing projects for not only our school but also the wider community. Check 
out the Enviroschools website for further information -  www.enviroschools.org.nz.  

We would love to hear from you if you think you’d like to support us in any way - gardening, worm farms, 
composting, pig buckets etc. Please email, or come and have a chat with Sarah Cannell - scan-
nell@east.school.nz  

http://www.enviroschools.org.nz/
mailto:scannell@east.school.nz
mailto:scannell@east.school.nz




FIREWOOD RAFFLE 
We have had a trailer load of fire-
wood kindly donated by the Bjerring 
family and are selling raffle tickets at 
the office for $2 each or 3 for $5. It’s 
never too early to get in the fire-
wood! 

2021 OVERNIGHT CAMPS 
If you are thinking of attending any overnight camps with your child 

this year, we need a Police Vetting form filled in.  
No form,  then no overnighting at school camps. 

Please see the office for your blank form or send in your child to ask 
for one. These need to be back at school for processing as soon as 

possible to get them processed in time for camps. 
Thanks in Advance. 

Year 3/4 30th-31st March. Surf n Turf. 
Year 5/6 14 & 15th April Tiritiri Matangi Island Trip. 

Year 5/6 11th-14th May Waitawheta Camp. 

Tiritiri Matangi Island 

Introducing our new student in 
Room 3—Sidney. 
 
Sidney will be training to be a 
therapy dog once he turns one 
year old. 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

WANTED—RUGBY BOOTS 
Mrs. Matautia is after old, 2nd hand rug-
by boots to be sold as a fundraiser 
cheaply at the rugby club. If you are will-
ing to donate unused pairs of rugby 
boots that are sitting in your garage and 
are no longer used, please bring to 
Room 1 or contact Mrs. Matautia.  

WAIHI RUGBY 
Is your child interested in paying rugby 
for Waihi Athletic. If you head to our 
sporty page on www.sporty.co.nz and 
search Waihi Athletic Youth Rugby you 
will find our registration page. Teams 
range from Rippa right through to Under 
15's.  

http://www.sporty.co.nz/


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693              

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires: 

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              

www.waihieast.school.nz 
Waihi East Primary School,  

8 Donnelly Street, WAIHI 3610  
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